Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Private Rented Sector (PRS) 
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

1. What percentage of properties within the Leicester City Council boundary are in the PRS (excluding HMOs)?

Answer: 
We do not hold the latest figures.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
According to the 2011 census data on household, there were 13.34% of properties in the PRS.

2. Have Leicester City Council intervened in the PRS locally on electrical safety?  If so how many times in 2014-15?
This information is not specifically recorded as a category on our system therefore this is a refusal notice in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act.  
10 improvement notices have been served, however information about informal action is not recorded.


3. Do tenants call on Leicester City Council to try and help with the electrical safety problems in the PRS? If so how many times in 2014-15?

Yes, but not specifically recorded.

4. Are Leicester City Council going beyond statutory duties for housing and having to fix issues or issue Category 1 notices on electrical safety in the PRS?

LCC does take formal action under Part 1 of the Housing Act 2004 in connection with electrical safety.

5. What enforcement has Leicester City Council undertaken in the PRS in relation to electrical safety in 2014-15?

10 Improvement notices under Part 1 of the Housing Act 2004

6. Would Leicester City Council support the need for mandatory electrical safety checks in the private rented sector?

Yes, it is considered to be an appropriate and proportionate requirement to protect tenants.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

